Appendix W

COM Policy

LISTENING TEAMS FOR CONFLICTED CHURCHES

Conflicted congregations sometimes benefit from COM-led “Listening Teams.”  These are teams of Ruling and Teaching Elders from the Presbytery (usually COM members) trained to listen to congregational concerns raised by church members, elders and staff. Issues raised from the Listening Meetings will be considered by the Church and Pastor Relations Subcommittee (CPR) and will result in observations and recommendations to the church’s Session and membership which hopefully will help to resolve the conflict.

A congregation may request CPR to organize a Listening process by writing a letter to the CPR Sub-Committee.  After the letter is received and CPR agrees to conduct the Listening Meetings, CPR will be in touch with the Session explaining the nature of the process and how the meeting will be conducted.  A visit with the Session by representatives of CPR may be needed.

Ordinarily, a listening meeting is scheduled for Sunday afternoon at the church at a time agreed upon by the Session and CPR.  Depending upon the size of the congregation, additional meetings may be organized during the day and/or evening.  If someone is unable to attend the meetings, CPR will accept any communication in writing and signed.

When possible, a listening team should consist of a Teaching and Ruling Elder.  Ideally a member of CPR will be involved with each team.
The final report will be written by a member of CPR with the aid of the General Presbyter and communicated to the church’s Session.  CPR anticipates that the Session will then share the report with the congregation.  At some point after this, the CPR may wish to meet with the Session and pastoral staff to see if its assistance may be helpful in assisting the congregation to achieve the recommendations of the report.  At any time, before, during, and after this process, the church’s Session may also request further discussions with CPR.
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